ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Planning Committee
The Planning Committee met on Tuesday 13th August 2019, in the Committee Room at Alfriston War Memorial Hall, Alfriston at 19:00. 
Present:
Cllr Caroline Adcock [Chair]

Cllr Jen Watkins

Cllr Stephen Rabagliati

Mrs Victoria Rutt

9 members of the public
SDNP/19/03387/FUL and SDNP/19/03388/LIS
Frog Firle House, Annex Flat, Whiteway, Alfriston, East Sussex 

Replacement doors/windows, Flat roof upgraded to roof terrace
Comments submitted to SDNPA by Clerk on 14th August:

Alfriston Parish Council’s Planning Committee met on Monday 12th August to discuss this application. The application is full supported by the committee. 

SDNP/19/03662/PRE

Kings Ride Farm, Kings Ride, Alfriston, East Sussex

Demolition of Existing Agricultural Buildings to Accommodate New Residential Development with Associated Landscaping
Comments submitted to SDNPA by Clerk on 14th August:

Alfriston Parish Council’s [APC] Planning Committee met on Monday 12th August to discuss this pre-application. The application is supported but with the below comments. 
APC are pleased to see the development of this site as it is currently an eyesore. The proposed development has taken into account the character and profile of a farm yard and the overall approach is sympathetic to this sensitive location. We approve of the principles behind the designs ie. to provide a clear boundary to the edge of the village, using the style and scale of farm buildings which are appropriate to this location in a layout which complements the contours of the site. 
However, there are considerable concerns about over-development, high density, minimal gardens, ability to provide adequate services such as sewerage and the inclusion of smaller “affordable” dwellings which are more likely to be used as second homes or holiday rentals. All these points were raised by local residents attending the meeting and parish councillors alike.  

We are not in favour of building right up to the boundary of the northern boundary of the site since this would be visually intrusive, especially when viewed from Kings Ride and the Broadway, where existing dwellings respect building lines.

In addition, we also support the views expressed by the neighbours on the southern boundary and consider that any structure, or area for parked cars, immediately adjacent to this boundary (as shown in options 4, 5 and  6) is overbearing and unacceptable to the neighbour’s amenity. We have no objection to their proposal for a land swop.

The layout indicated in option 2 is our favoured option with regard to the treatment of the northern boundary ie flint wall and landscaping to the entrance only.

The play area in option 1 is not seen as good use of space and we would question whether inclusion of a play area justifies the cost of maintenance and upkeep. We would also question who would be responsible for communal areas and any play equipment installed on the site.

An important factor is the need to minimise the impact of cars by ensuring that parking is kept within the boundaries and hidden from view when seen from the surrounding areas.   There are benefits to providing integral garages but concerns that individual garages are often used for storage or converted to living accommodation leaving cars parked on driveways in the open and visually more intrusive.  We suggest that provision to park on driveways is restricted to one car per household and that adequate dedicated parking space for visitors is provided in a way which minimises visual intrusion eg by providing covered barns in appropriate locations such as at the entrance to the site.

We have concerns about options 5 and 6 as this does not show clearly enough where visitors’ cars will be parked, and even if space is allocated it will not be screened and therefore more conspicuous.

Parking on the road along Kings Ride and the Broadway is already a problem and anything which might exacerbate this should be avoided.  This means that the proposed development must include sufficient parking spaces for both residents and visitors alike.  The preferred options 5 and 6 do not appear to include this.

Our other important concern is the route of the South Downs Way as it joins Kings Ride. This is a steep and straight route used by many cyclists. The Parish Council have already raised this on a number of occasions as we are worried about the speed at which cyclists leave the steep track and enter the highway, resulting in an extremely dangerous situation where a serious accident is waiting to happen.  The new access road, as indicated in this proposal, is only going to make matters worse. Building right up to the boundary will restrict visibility in relation to cyclists riding down the South Downs Way and entering the highway at this point. The parish council request that effective measures of some sort be introduced to address this problem before any works starts on site. Some kind of barrier at the foot of the South Downs Way has been suggested.
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